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With notes of the meeting held 28th October 2002

At the Melbourne  Maritime Museum
The Meeting was welcomed by Charles Treleaven, Interim President.  He remarked that it was pleasing to see the attendance of around 40 members.  However, considering that around 700 invitations were posted to people expressing support for our objectives, it would be nice to see even more faces at our meetings.  The next meeting will be at the Polly Woodside on 9th December, and it is intended that meeting will be a social event, with a BYO Barbecue. A good start for the Christmas season.

Charles stressed that strong and obvious public support for our purposes is an important factor for raising our credibility in the eyes of decision makers and thereafter the achievement of our goals.
ADVISORY GROUP

At their last meeting, your Committee agreed that we should seek advice and guidance from leading persons with experience in finance and dealing with Government.  Accordingly, several leading citizens accepted our invitation, including Sir Rupert Hamer, and the first meeting was held on 17th October. We thank Professor Peter McIntyre for hosting that meeting.

The main message from these advisers was loud and clear!  We should not even think of approaching Government until sufficient research has been achieved to demonstrate that we know exactly what we want, and where it should go.  Research must indicate not only establishment costs, but show that the project will remain economically self supporting and not require downstream subsidy or bailouts. 

Your Committee has accepted this advice and details below its initial plans for the research program.

FORMALISATION OF THE COMMITTEE

The meeting was addressed by Lindsay Rex.  He explained that this was in fact the first General Meeting of the Association since Incorporation, and that we needed to formally appoint the Management Committee.  The Association is a coalition of marine interest groups, and by our Rules each member group can appoint one person to the committee.  In addition, so that general members are represented, four additional persons are to be elected by the Members.

Nominations were called for. Because the number of persons nominated equaled the number required, no election was required.  The Members representatives are :


Marnie Pascoe
Barbara Cohen
Miles Allen
  John Milne 

These members were congratulated by all Members and welcomed to the Committee

They will join Representatives from the following organisations :

World Ship Society  
    Shiplovers Soc. of Vic.

Polly Woodside Volunteers

ANARE Club

    The Durham Assoc.

Oceanic Research Foundation.

First Fleet Fellowship
    Naval Historical Assoc

Company of Master Mariners.


Ship Modellers Assoc
    Maritime Archaeology Assoc

Members of the Committee will elect the Officers at the next Committee meeting.
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MEMBERSHIP and FINANCES

Lindsay Rex advised that with Membership approaching two hundred, the supporting staff work in such a short time frame, has been somewhat over burdened.  However, records are complete and membership cards are available for all financial members.
Some people have been very generous with donations, and these plus subscriptions mean that all costs of establishment plus three mail-outs, to over 700 persons each, have been paid for, and that we still have a credit bank balance of $1958-60 remaining.

NOTES FROM THE LAST MEETING.
Charles Treleaven explained that rather than providing formal minutes of bi-monthly meetings, items and issues will be covered by a  Newsletter (like this one) with the exception of course, of any Resolutions requiring a vote by members .

At the meeting of 16th September we were addressed by representatives of the National Trust (for the Polly Woodside), the Williamstown Seaport Project,  and the Maritime Museums of Victoria.  Each speaker outlined the operations and plans of their organisation.  It must be remembered that the last named of these Groups is already an umbrella organisation of regional and independent maritime museums, such as Warrnambool, Echuca, Queenscliff, Port Albert, the Castlemaine, tug Wattle and the Melbourne Maritime Museum.

The three salient facts that we can identify concerning all these projects are :

· They are all very regional or subject specific in their content

· None of them involve any direct State Government involvement.

· Not one of them tells the overall story of seafaring, nor the changing technologies in shipbuilding, in sailors’ lifestyles and skills, nor every individual Australian’s connection with the sea, etc. etc.

After hearing, in effect, the total maritime museum situation within Victoria, we are left with the depressing knowledge that Victoria lags far behind the other States in the preservation of our Maritime Heritage and its exploitation for education and tourism.

While we praise and offer every support for each and every one of the projects around Victoria,  we have to make the point that none of the participants have the money nor the resources to provide a world class maritime facility for Victoria.   Only the Government can do that, perhaps in partnership with sponsors and corporate interests.

It may take years to see a State Maritime Museum established, but this is our Mission !
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“ New Programs at the Polly Woodside “

The meeting was addressed by Ms. Amanda Cox, Manager of Polly Woodside and the Melbourne Maritime Museum

At our last meeting, we were given details of the new site plans.  Now, Amanda explained how the new plans were to be implemented, and that the financial shortfall for the restoration of the Quarterdeck accommodation has been overcome by a loan, and we will see completion soon.

Amanda told us that it is planned to “launch” the new-look Museum on 12th January 2003. The event will result from :

· Completion of the quarterdeck fit out and dressing.

· The new collection policy – concentrating on the River Port.

· Other regional themes, going back to pre-European settlement.

· Full interpretation of the Dry Dock and Pump Room.

· New signage, and better visitor facilities. 

· More professional displays in No.5 Shed.

Please support this important event at the Melbourne Maritime Museum.

We also learnt how the $2,500,000 grant from the Commonwealth Federation fund has been spent, mainly on the ship and the dock.  Significantly, no money has been forthcoming from the State Government.

Charles Treleaven thanked Amanda for her interesting talk and for the time she gave us. We all admire the job she is doing – some of us know it is not an easy task!

“Museums and Heritage Parks around the World “ by Miles Allen

Always an entertaining speaker, Miles took us all on a slide show tour of Museums – mainly maritime – that he has visited in Scandinavia, United Kingdom, and the U.S.A.  It was somewhat depressing to learn that apart from a few outstanding venues like Mystic Seaport, very few places are financially able to stand on their own feet . Even Mystic relies on a team of fundraisers to maintain its standing.

It seems that perhaps overseas projects rely heavily on downstream benefits, regional tourism income, education, even community or national pride and involvement, to justify subsidies. Income from gift shops, traditionally manufactured souvenirs, restaurants, functions, etc. play as much a part in the income stream as admission fees.

Ships on their own seem to attract only a few already converted enthusiasts.  It is interesting to note that Sovereign Hill attracts more visitors annually in country Victoria, than does the famous and historic “Vasa” with all the volume of European tourism on its doorstep.
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The presentation by Miles was supported with pictures taken by Charles Treleaven at Museums and Heritage Parks around the World.  These concentrated more on the varying ways of interpreting a subject, particularly in the Trades areas.  We saw tradesmen at work in traditional costume and workshops; we saw life sized mannequins in dioramas simulating the same thing; we heard of life sized electronic robots taking us on tours or giving commentaries; we saw incredibly detailed scale models of shipyards and ships being careened.  In other words, we saw how many different ways there are to tell a story.  We also learnt that the most successful and popular venues are those where visitors, particularly the younger ones, can do things, viz. panning for gold at Sovereign Hill; or to see things happen, like the water wheel driving those spinning and weaving machines at Quarry Bank Mill near Manchester in UK, making cloth visitors can buy.

We all learnt a lot from these presentations, with much food for thought to lead us into our research phase.

THE NEXT STEPS.

Acting on the advice from the Advisory Group, your Committee has decided that our next step should be to find the most successful Museum formulae around the World.  A full questionnaire has been formulated and chosen venues will be contacted and asked for basic information about their operations.  This is in hand, and it is hoped that the first responses may be available for our next meeting.

Another issue to face is that of public awareness.  The popular ethos of Australians lies in the bush rather than in the sea. This is in conflict with the fact that we are an island continent, that there is a ship in the history of many families, that we still rely on the sea for our trade,  and most of us enjoy the beach and water sports. The sea is in our blood, but ignored by many.

To achieve our goals we will have to exploit this latent sea connection, to find the keys that will unlock peoples’ fascination with their maritime heritage.  What are those keys ?  Some ideas have already been expressed, such as :

· Staging events – member Michelle Anderson mentioned a “Passion of the Sea Festival” to be held next February in Docklands.

· Supporting commemorative voyages, such as those by the “Enterprize” or visits by Tall Ships.

· Organising “Boat Parades” as held in most U.S. seaboard cities.

· By being aware and teaching our maritime history.  This is part of our chosen Charter, to foster “awareness”.  For instance, we should support the preservation of Point Nepean as public land, not only for its scenic beauty and the need for land and sea conservation, but also for its part in our maritime history. We should tell the stories of shipwreck, of seaborne disease and quarantine, of defence and naval warfare, the connection with the infamous Rip at the Heads.

How else can we do it?  How can we create a “must visit” maritime venue for the state?  Come on members…give us some ides, some lateral thinking!

OUR NEXT MEETING 

MONDAY 9TH DECEMBER 2002 at 6-30 pm

At POLLY WOODSIDE
This will be a social Christmas get together, so bring friends and family.

B.Y.O. Barbecue Food and Refreshments

MARITIME HERITAGE ASSOCIATION  of VICTORIA, Inc.


Registered Office : 4 Stanley Street. Williamstown. Victoria 3016. Australia


Mail address : PO Box 357. Port Melbourne. Victoria 3207. Australia.


Telephone : (03)9399 9089   Facsimile : (03)9397 8239


E-mail : starlab@labyrinth.net.au




















Our next Meeting:





MONDAY 9TH DECEMBER 2002 at 6-30pm


At POLLY WOODSIDE


This meeting will be a social Christmas function so bring family and friends


B.Y.O. Barbecue Food and Refreshments.








